

BRISTOL AREA MG OWNERS CLUB COMMITTEE MEETING WEDNESDAY 19 OCTOBER 2022

PRESENT		
Andrew Hounsom Pauline Leverett	Tina Hounsom Violet Delmas Richard Delmas	Val Scott Bert Hurditch Chris Leverett
APOLOGIES		Action
Helene Vaughan		
MINUTES OF LAST MEETING		
Agreed		
MATTERS ARISING		
TREASURER'S REPORT		
<p>IS had kindly prepared the figures for PL and given her the up to date accounts file. Cub: 7452.70 Bluebell: 1381.01, Brunel: 2349.00 - TOTAL: 11,182.71 All money now in one bank account. IS staying on as 'approver' of BankLine transactions as AH and HV are working and not always available. VS said that keeping track of online membership payments had been easy as IS was in the next room. PL said VS could always ask PL about payments. PL to investigate with NatWest about a Club savings account as even low interest was better than none. PL to ask IS about previous investigation into Public Liability. PL to introduce HV to Bankline</p>		<p>PL PL PL/HV</p>
AREA SECRETARY'S REPORT		
<p>Magazines sent out. VS said that Deb Franklin had complemented secretaries on the article about the late Queen. PL said that it had all been HV's effort. PL has done an update on the website to (hopefully) make it brighter and tidier. Some committee email addresses still need sorting out.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • AH needs Garry's password for - chairman.bamgoc@gmail.com [or open new account chairman2022.bamgoc@gmail.com] • PL now set up for treasurer.bamgoc@gmail.com • AH setting up Tina as fundraising.bamgoc@gmail.com • PL trying to set associate2.bamgoc@gmail.com for Chris. Not working on the laptop at the moment so emails are going to technical.bamgoc@gmail.com until sorted. • Hellie has a new email address of: jointsecretary.bamgoc@gmail.com • AH and TH have new personal email addresses that can be used until all the BAMGOC ones are set up - andrewhounsom@gmail.com and tinahounsom@gmail.com <p>ONCE ALL THE EMAIL ADDRESSES ARE SORTED CAN YOU EACH LET PL KNOW SO SHE CAN COMPILE A PROPER LIST FOR THE COMMITTEE. Deadline for next magazine is 19 November. PL to investigate having double cover to act as Christmas Card. <i>[At current prices, it would cost about £20 more for the magazines if they had a card-weight cover to act as a detachable Christmas Card around the magazine. We haven't actually done a Christmas Card since 2020 which was a one-off. PL usually just does a Christmassy cover. A separate card for all members would be over £50.00</i> PLEASE CAN PL HAVE OPINIONS ON THIS ASAP]</p>		<p>PL</p>

MEMBERSHIP REPORT		
Renewals:	Jeff & Sandi Cook , Violet & Richard Delmas, Tony & Sheila Hoad, Doug & Pat Neilson	
Lapsed:	Ken Brown	
New members:	Dean & Alison Chapman, Withywood, MGC Roadster Kevin Mudge, Downend, Bristol, MGB	
Still to pay:	Four memberships	
As at 19 October 2022 we have 100 memberships - total £1,290 (inc £20 p&p) 162 members (+ 1 named child) - 62 couples/family memberships + 34 single memberships + 4 Hon Members VS to send out up to date membership list to everyone.		VS
FUND RAISING		
October raffle £50. Discussion on how to sell tickets - for now £1 a strip. Hounsoms away for November Club Night. TH said Jacqui Easterbrook would sell tickets and TH/AH would contact Janet PJ to get the prizes (and cupboard). 6 prizes is ideal for Club Nights. 15-20 prizes for Christmas Raffle. BH suggested buying some motoring related prizes for the Christmas Raffle. If TH needs any then contact PL over budget. Someone <i>[who?]</i> to contact MGOOC for a prize		TH TH/PL WHO?
EVENT CO-ORDINATOR'S REPORT		
10 went to Castle Combe for racing. 14 to Croquet evening and to the pub for a meal. AH? Suggested that one Summer Club Night we could have croquet. 14 January - Cobweb Run - Delmas to organise. VD wondered whether lack of volunteers was due to having an influx of single male memberships so maybe not supported like a couple. A "Beginner's Guide to Organising a Club Run" is on the website and scheduled for the next magazine. PL doesn't mind doing the route if someone else organises the pub at the end. Next newsletter to include a link to the Run Guide and details of booking for the Christmas Get-Together. 10 cars interested in Brittany Run so far. Some may stay over for the Classic Le Man which is 2 weeks later. Lewises are going at Christmas to scope out the run and hotels. The Classic Car Show (Festival of Transport?) at Malvern last weekend was attended by some and pronounced as good. VD has now asked the organisers to keep us informed for 2023. November Club Night - Chris Robbins Quiz. December Club Night - Christmas Get-Together - HV to organise catering using Costco. Ref: PHFC - Becki has now left. She has the booking form for our Club Nights which has not been returned to VD. We now have contact details of new people. VD to sort out booking form. <i>[New bar managers are: Rachel and Nigel Osmond - emails Rachel.osmond@hotmail.com and Nigel.osmond@hotmail.co.uk]</i>		VD/RD VD/PL HV VD
We need to keep an eye out for local events as organisers don't ever let us know.		
ANNUAL CLUB EVENT		
Raised a total of £2349.00 so a donation from club funds of £151 would bring our cheque to Barton up to £2500. PL to organise funds transfer to committee members who will actually donate. Cheque presentation at January Club Night - BH to get Barton representative to attend. Need to get the giant cheque from JPJ.		PL BH PL

<p>We need to take photos to accompany a press release to various local papers. VD/RD have a neighbour who knows about this sort of thing so they will ask him about it.</p> <p>BRUNEL 2023 Proposed dates 8/9/10 September 2023 - BH to check with Barton VD/RD to speak to Liz Lewis about dinner. BH to speak to Theo PL to speak to Ben</p> <p>PL will add around 10% to 2022 figures to work out potential costs and prices for 2023 for November committee meeting</p>	<p>BH VD/RD BH PL</p> <p>PL</p>
<p>AOB</p>	
<p>TH asked how long it had been since Membership Fees had gone up. It was felt inadvisable to increase fees in the current economic climate but, since we can't BBQ at PHFC anyway, the following approximate wording should be put in the magazine: "Since we currently can't have a BBQ at our Club Night venue, rather than increase membership fees in the current climate, we will drop the BBQ from the membership perks."</p> <p>BH not at Club Night or committee in November. CL to deputise for AH at November Club Night The BAMGOC Committee WhatsApp Group membership was amended.</p>	<p>PL</p>
<p>DATE OF NEXT MEETING</p>	
<p>PL said that driving around on dark and wet nights was a pain so invited the committee to meet on: SUNDAY 13TH NOVEMBER @ 2pm at the (hopefully) re-roofed conservatory at Claverham.</p>	

Oct	Nov	Dec	Jan	Feb	Mar	Apr	May	June	July	Aug	Sept
Val	Pauline	x	?	Richard	Bert	Violet	Andrew	Ass#2	Hellie	Tina	?